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Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                                        March - April 2019                                                                                                      

FAITH PROMISE 

Over the past couple of months, I had the privilege of being involved with 
four Faith Promise Missions Conferences. It was a blessing to be able to 
help some good churches with their missions! I preached at Maranatha 
Baptist in Shiprock, NM, Old Paths Baptist in Window Rock, AZ, Bible Baptist 
in Hendersonville, TN, and Chambers Baptist in Chambers, AZ. Three of the 
churches are predominately Navajo. We teach our people to be faithful in 
giving to missions. Many of them were saved through missions. To whom 
much is given, much is required! In Tennessee I was honored to be able to 
present the work here on the Reservation.  
 
                                            FAMILY PROGRESS 

 
Our good friend, Evangelist Ted Alexander, preached a Family Conference 
for us at Ganado Baptist Church. The meeting was well attended and many 
decisions were made. The messages revolved around several timely topics 
including courtship, child rearing, marriage and a couple of messages 
geared toward children. There is such a need for our folks to strengthen 
their families! Right after the Conference Dr. Bob Smith preached for us on a 
Wednesday night. Bro. Smith was my pastor for several years and it was 
good to hear him preach again. He still has God’s power on him! It was a 
great series of services at Ganado Baptist! 

 
FIVE PROFESSIONS 

 
On a recent Sunday, we had the privilege of seeing five folks saved. Four were saved in 
our Children’s Church service. The other was a real answer to prayer. A lady joined our 
church a few months back and two of her children have been saved and baptized. Her 
husband was unsaved and made it clear to me that he had no interest in salvation. He 
had his own belief system. After preaching a message we sang the old invitation song 
“Back to Bethel.” I was told that Bro. Hank Haskie was dealing with him after the service.  
After several minutes, this man put his faith and trust in Christ! Please pray for this man (I’ll 
call him Mel). He needs to be discipled and trained. To God be the glory!! 
 

FEARFUL PRESUMPTION 
 
While soulwinning one Tuesday night, I met Spencer. A family member of his was recently saved, so I went to 
give him the Gospel. He stared straight at me and listened intently, but with a look that was defiant. After I 
finished, I asked him what he thought. His response was “I don’t need God. He’s never done anything for me 
and I’m not interested in Him.” I reminded him that there would come a day that he would need Him 
desperately. Really pray for Spencer. I like the guy and I appreciate his honesty, but I also know that there is a 
point where God says it’s enough! How marvelous would it be to see him come to Christ! 
 
Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support! Your partnership with us is so important! Our busy 
summer season begins soon. Please pray for each VBS and all the groups that are coming out to help the 
various works! 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


